Rating Assessment Allowances

The Valuation Office has confirmed that an allowance has been agreed for all bingo halls in England and Wales as a result of the effect of the smoking ban and the introduction of the Gambling Act 2005.

An allowance of 15% will be applied to the rateable values of all bingo halls with effect from 2nd April 2007 in Wales and 1st July 2007 in England.  This allowance will be increased to 22.5% in both England and Wales with effect from 1st September 2007 to reflect the changes introduced by the Gambling Act 2005.  An example would be: if the current Rateable Value of a bingo hall in England is £100,000, then this would change to £85,000 with effect from 1st July 2007 and would then change to £77,500 with effect from 1st September 2007.  The Special Rating Units of the Valuations Agency will be reviewing the assessments of all bingo halls to apply the reductions firstly where there are outstanding appeals and then to those without appeals.  All reductions will be backdated to the relevant dates.  As the Valuation Office Agency is currently carrying out a revaluation of all non-domestic properties in England and Wales, there may be a slight delay before all the reductions of assessment are implemented.  When the assessment has been altered the rate payer will receive a Notice giving details of the alteration; the relevant Billing Authority will be notified at the same time and will action any repayment of overpaid rates.  If you have not yet appealed your rateable value this can be done online at www.voa.gov.uk on the VOA - Business Rates Homepage.  However, the VOA states that it is their intention to serve Notices to give effect to these reductions on all bingo halls whether or not they have appealed. 

For those members in Scotland, we are awaiting a response from the Scottish Assessors to ascertain whether the same allowance will be made for bingo halls in Scotland.

Should you have any queries then please do not hesitate to contact us.

